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QUESTION ON NOTICE to Bronte Somerset 
 
“How many koalas are in the Bermagui Forest?” 
 
On request from the Committee, I submit the following ANSWER: 
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3.2 Current population estimates 
3.2.1 Overview of population estimates in SENSW 
On request from the Commonwealth’s Threatened Species Scientific Committee Allen 
(2009) provided the following estimates of Koala numbers for known populations in 
south- east NSW to assist its assessment for listing the Koala as a threatened species 
under the EPBC Act. 
 

 
 
The estimates were primarily based on the results of field surveys undertaken between 
1996 and 2009. However, variations in survey method, and difficulties in assessing 
widely scattered, cryptic populations in forested areas meant that the above estimates 
were tentative best-guess assessments. 
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3.2.2 Koala numbers and trends in the SENSW Far South Coast 
 
Subsequent to the preparation of the report to the TSSC, DECCW undertook an 
extensive Koala survey in the Tantawangalo/Yurammie area (Allen 2010). No definite 
Koala evidence was located at any of the 168 sites sampled, compared with more 10% 
of sites assessed in the study of the Bermagui/Murrah/Mumbulla forests (DECCW 2010). 
The results suggest the population in this former area is either extinct or close to 
extinction. 
 
With the probable extinction of the Tantawangalo and Yurammie population it is now 
broadly accepted that the only Koala population now persisting in the Eden region is the 
Bermagui/Murrah/Mumbulla population to the south west of Bermagui. This population 
probably consists of between 21 and 42 Koalas (Allen 2009). 
 
Immediately to the north of the Eden region Koalas are persisting in the Kooraban 
National Park. The results DECCW-initiated surveys, commenced in 2010, currently 
suggest this may only be a remnant outlier of the Mumbulla-Bermagui Koala population. 
Koala numbers appear to be again very low although fieldwork planned for the coming 
months may locate other Koala activity cells. 
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